
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

02/07/2020 

Dear Parents/Carers 

We have spent time giving careful consideration to next academic year and the staffing structure.  The children, as 

always, were at the forefront of our thoughts, with consideration given to transitions arrangements, familiar adults and 

environments.  We have ensured that provision will allow for all of the children’s needs to be met and we have built 

the structure around the potential that the bubble principle may apply to whole classes from September. 

The structure, were ever possible has 

o Adults staying within their class/bubble  

o RWI (our phonics programme) trained adult in each class 

o A First Aider in each class – with the admin team supporting where this is not possible 

o A known adult following the children up wherever possible 

o New staff working with experienced adults 

 Teacher Teaching Assistant/s Classroom 

Reception Mrs Hainsworth Mrs Woods plus one new 

member of staff 

Current Reception 

classroom 

Year 1 Miss Khina  

(new member of staff for Sept 2020) 

Miss Greenwood and Mr Mills Current Year 1 classroom 

Year 2 Mrs Burnham and  

Mrs Richardson  

Mrs Fenwick plus one new 

member of staff 

Current Year 2 classroom 

Year 3 Miss Johnson Mrs Gill Current Year 4 classroom 

Year 4 Mr Thompson Mrs Sprouse Current Year 3 classroom 

Year 5 Mr Reynolds Mrs McFarland and Mrs 

Thornburn 

Current Year 6 classroom 

Year 6 Miss Hodgkins Mrs Frost and Mrs Brittan Current Year 5 classroom 

 

You will note that the allocated classrooms are different to previous years.  This is to avoid staff having to move into 

new rooms and removes the need to transfer resources and furniture.  This reduces the possibility of transmitting 

Covid-19 and the requirement for additional cleaning and quarantining of resources/furniture.  

 

We are preparing ways for your child to see their teacher and additional adults prior to the end of term, and hope that 

through careful consideration of staff and classroom allocation, this will reduce anxiety and help your child to feel at 

ease about their return to school. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Mrs D. Reynolds 

Headteacher 

 

Aim High Never Give Up Follow Your Dream Lead By Example 

Email: office@norwoodschool.co.uk  Telephone: 01733 574717 

Website: www.norwood-school.co.uk   

 

Head Teacher: Mrs D Reynolds  - BSc Hons QTS NPQH 

     Norwood Primary School 

                      Gunthorpe Road 

                                Gunthorpe 

                            Peterborough 

                                  PE4 7DZ 
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